TEC Meeting Minutes
December 4, 2008
Members Present:   G. Porter, D. Farnsworth, M. Barduhn, Joy Mosher, N. Auman, B. Buxton, R. Janke, G. Dudgeon, E. Jampole, R. Grantham, G. Marty, G. Wood, J. Cottone, J O’Callaghan,  J. Bailey, K. Howarth,  M. Kelly, E. Kudela,  N. Masselink, B. Klein, K. Beney, D. Farnsworth, K.  Hempson
The meeting was called to order at 3:08 p.m. by G. Porter
I.  Acceptance of Today’s Agenda
The agenda was accepted with a request to add a discussion on CPR Policy Implementation for our next meeting. 
II.  Approval of Minutes
The Minutes were approved with the following changes/additions: 
 IIIC:  Remove Department Chairs
III. Old Business
A. Professional Development School:  No Report 
B. NCATE
Dean Porter  provided an update on where we stand with the approval by NCATE and the SED for the postponement of the current reaccreditation cycle for one (1) year.  He briefly discussed how other colleges in the SUNY System will approach this deferral.  At this time all necessary requests have been made by the college to NCATE and the SED and we await final/formal approval of our request.  In the meantime Dr. Porter cautioned that we cannot forget the NCATE process and need to press ahead with SPA Report writing/review/submissions with a new (anticipated) deadline of February 2010.  We must also continue to prepare for the upcoming site visit by the NCATE BOE in the Spring of 2011.  
Dean Porter also mentioned that there is a wealth of resource material with regard to writing the SPA reports which can be accessed from the NCATE website.  These resources are constantly being update to facilitate upcoming initiatives by NCATE to streamline the NCATE accreditation process.  Finally, Dr. Porter asked for volunteers to staff a task force to look at the Task-Stream software as a vehicle for collecting and reporting out on required data.  It was suggested that C. Widdall chair the committee but as she was not in attendance at the meeting the dean will approach her about taking on this assignment.
C. TEC Bylaws Revisions 
Dr. Porter opened a continuing discussion with regard to the revision of the TEC By-Laws proposed by Bill Buxton, Noralyn Masselink, Laura Campbell  and Andrea LaChance.  He reasserted that the committee was focused on efforts to modify the TEC Bylaws to more accurately reflect the realities of current make-up and practice.  At the core of this discussion is whether or not the TEC is a policy-making or disseminating body.  As the discussion developed, many of the  council members present felt that the TEC should be considered a disseminating body and not a policy-making body.  As this is the place where we discuss best educational practices in order to do what we need to do the sentiment was that the TEC would better serve the needs of the college and the faculty by providing a forum within which we can discuss the pros and cons of issues, sharing the pros and cons with the Provost prior to him promulgating policy.  This would also resolve the issue of membership, as all education faculty would be free to participate in TEC discourse.  Rena Janke pointed out that historically there has been a great deal of ambiguity in the language guiding what the TEC does and does not do.  Joy Mosher mentioned that it is extremely important for us to clarify what the role of the committee is.     If we take on an advisory or disseminating role how can we ensure that our voices are heard.  Dr. Porter will discuss this issue with the Provost in order to determine in what form the Provost wants to receive recommendations from the TEC.  He will report back to the council at our next meeting.     
IV. NEW BUSINESS
A. Presentation
Dennis Farnsworth presented a powerpoint presentation on Integrated Assessment Systems.  This was a very brief presentation highlighting  the advantages of a robust data collection system that integrates assessments with unit-wide applications, as well as relevance in the content areas.  An electronic copy of the presentation slides is attached to the minutes. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:41 p.m.
The next scheduled meeting of the TEC is February 19, 2009
Respectfully submitted,
Dennis C. Farnsworth

